at this. The only other alternative is a meeting before Christmas. Our Christmas recess begins on December 20, Would it be possible to meet you in Chicago and discuss with Major Griffith this problem about that time. I think it is very worthwhile, Ole, because what little we spend on a trip like that will be made back many fold to the teams in the prorations.

Please let me hear from you at your early convience.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g